## Rafi Miah



Dear Jennifer

The Bloomsbury CAAC objects to the siting of the pole hosting three small cell antennas etc on land in front of 141 Euston Road.

The proposal to locate the pole in front of the Premier Inn, on the southern side of Euston Road, may seem appropriate but it will be an unwelcome visual intrusion and detrimental to the setting of The British Library which is directly opposite, on the north side of the Euston Road.

The pole at this location will increase the clutter on the pavement which lies within the Bloomsbury Conservation Area. This pavement is well used, near to a pedestrian crossing, which is accessed by large numbers of people crossing to the library.

Best wishes

Debbie Radcliffe

For Bloomsbury Conservation Area Advisory Committee 61b Judd Street, London WC1H 9QT